Piedmont Regional Committee

Meeting Minutes

June 12, 2013
Opening:

The quarterly meeting of the Piedmont Regional Committee was called to order at 10:10am on June 12, 2013 at Union County Community Shelter by Ed Hosack. 
A.  Approval of Minutes
The meeting minutes from March 13, 2012 were approved without any changes or corrections. 
B.  Other Agenda items
None 
C. Balance of State report- Nicole reported that a Face to Face meeting is scheduled for June 25 in Greensboro with all Regional Leads in the Balance of State.  Tier 1 Continuum of Care renewals were announced by HUD. Community Link’s Transitional Housing and Cardinal Innovation’s Shelter Plus Care programs were renewed, and are the only 2 CoC grantees in the PRC at this time. Nicole encouraged all agencies interested in applying for Continuum of Care to visit HUD’s website at www.hudhre.info and www.ncceh.org. The CoC Notice of Funding Availability has not been released yet; last year it was released around October and due in January. 
D. Agency Presentations- Union County Community Shelter, Community Link and Turning Point gave presentations on their agencies, program stats, history, etc.
E. Local task force meetings- Kaye Ochoa reported for Crisis Ministry of Davidson County; she indicated that CMDC has a major crisis with bed bugs in the shelter that has been going on since 2010. She reported the pests have migrated to their family shelter as well, which causes them to have to replace all bedding at a cost of approximately $70,000. This is receiving lots of media attention in Davidson County; Mrs. Whitehead has approached the County Commissioners regarding assistance. Kathy Bragg suggested that the Executive Committee support CMDC with a letter to NC DHHS, Kathy will draft that letter and provide it to the Exec Committee for approval. Rowan County will meet in August to discuss school social work programs being de-funded in Rowan County. 
F. ESG Lead Agency- CL does not have any solid guidance from NCDHHS on the responsibilities in the role of Lead Agency. Nicole will inquire with NCDHHS and report back to the group. 

G. October Case Manager’s Meeting- The workgroup will meet after this meeting to plan the Case Manager’s Training. Topics will include, Completing CHIN Intake forms, handling non-compliance recordkeeping and outcomes. 

H. Kathy Bragg gave a legislative update- reporting that there is a proposed change for non-profits. Kathy will forward some information on to Nicole for distribution to the PRC group. Also she mentioned the unemployment changes and the fact that NC non-profits have to file for a refund of taxes rather than not paying taxes for purchases.  
I. Announcements- Ed Hosack reported that the Salvation Army will be taking over operation of the Night Shelter after 23 years. It is an amicable split. 

J. Melissa McCullough and Kathy Bragg will be attending the National Alliance to end Homelessness conference in Washington DC in July. 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:03
